LRC COMMITTEE

MINUTES FOR FEBRUARY 4, 2011
12:00 P.M., ROOM 201, B&O

Present:    Linda Fletcher, Sara Hupp, Arlene Kuca, John Reho, Christina Sullivan, Pat Stroud (presiding)

Excused:  Crystal Harbert, Sigourney Tabor
Absent:  Steve Woodburn

I.  Welcome and approval of minutes from Friday, November 5, 2010 meeting:  Delilah made a motion to approve the minutes from the November 5, 2010 meeting.  Sara seconded the motion.  Passage was unanimous.  Sara asked if the minutes are available online.  Pat stated that currently they are available from a link on the Library’s web page.  
II. Director’s Report:

A. Capital Funds:  Pat reported that the capital request for a proxy server should be funded in July 2011.  After this it is hoped that students will have a consistent log-in for the databases, and will no longer have to use individual passwords.  Dave Hanes is in favor of this.  Pat stated that Jim Baller is currently working on obtaining a contractor to build the quiet room in the Weirton LRC.  He is confident that this will get done.
B. Staff: Pat reported that the part-time position in Weirton is still being discussed by the President’s cabinet.  Vicki Riley is currently off on medical leave so Pat does not have any current information.  She is still hoping to have this position approved.
       Pat reported that the LRC staff was able to hold a staff meeting in January.  This is 
always good to do to go over any issues that have arisen.  Alicia Frey came to the 
meeting to go over Financial Aid and the FAFSA form.  Pat stated that it is increasingly 
hard to hold meetings because the Wheeling campus is not able to close, and there is a lot 
of testing going on on all the campuses.

C. EPOP:  Pat reported that the EPOP system has been replaced with NEFSIS.  It seems to work a little better than the old system.  LRC staff in Weirton and New Martinsville assist with this system.  There have been some connection problems, but on a whole it does seem to function better.
D. Budget:  Pat stated that she was instructed to cut this year’s budget request by 5%, but she was unable to do it.  She said that her budget was cut anyway.  Because of this the Library has run out of funds in Office Supplies, and the Professional Services line is running low.  Pat notified Steve Lipiello, and he recently transferred $8000 from Dr. Riley’s budget to the Library.  Pat stated that she was also asked to reduce next year’s budget request by 5%, and she was unable to do it.  She actually asked for a 1% increase.  Pat reported that she has been trying to reduce costs by reducing the number or print magazines are purchased.
E. Computers:  Pat reported that the Weirton campus received a new circulation desk computer.  Wheeling has also received an additional computer for the circulation desk.  It is scheduled to be hooked up on February 8.
F. Webinar:  Pat recently attended a OCLC Webinar that showed new ways to search all databases at once.  Looks good, but costs money.  Not sure if students would know what results were.  Link resolver would need to be purchased before this could be done.
Delilah asked if students could be tracked on the number of copies they make.  Pat sated that they want to do this, but would have to have a student log in for the computers before this can be done.  They would also have to have cards to swipe.

Sara – does the technology fee cover the printing.  Pat there is a push to have all resources on-line.  Good for distance students.  Textbooks included.

III. Children in the Library – Policy Review:  Pat distributed a new policy that she recently developed dealing with children in the library.  Pat reviewed a couple of Northern policies that relate to children.  She stated that there are liability issues that could come up relating to children and she is trying to cover these in the new policy.  The new policy was reviewed.  Arlene stated that she felt that children should not be in the library at all, and that stating this would eliminate the whole problem.  It is stated in the student handbook that children are not allowed in the classroom.  Pat reported that the handbook is out of date and is currently being redone.  Discussion was held.  Pat stated that she will be talking about this with Steve Woodburn and Vicki Riley, and what the college as a whole is doing about the issue of children.
IV. Upcoming Library Events:  Pat reported that the LRC will be celebrating Black History Month this month, and National Library Week in April.  Displays will be created, and candy and cookies will be distributed to stuents.
V.  Revisit Library Issues – Information Literacy, distance Ed.:  Pat stated that Information Literacy needs to be made part of the Strategic Plan.  We need to back the concept of Information Literacy.  Not in the mission statemention.  Pat is afraid we may fall down in the area during accreditation.  Also, there is not a statement about plagiarism that is college-wide.  Pat stated that the statement on Plagairism was sent to the Gen Ed committee a year ago, but nothing has been done with it.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:15 p.m.
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Linda Fletcher

